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Joint Circular 2/2012 

 

To: International Commissioners and Principal Contacts 
- in the Europe Region WAGGGS 
- and the European Scout Region WOSM 

 

8 May 2012 

Establishment of the Leadership Training Fund 

 

Dear friends in Guiding and Scouting, 

We are writing to you with some exciting news regarding a new fund that has been created for the benefit of 
MOs and NSOs/NSAs in both the Europe Region WAGGGS and the European Scout Region. 

Thanks to a generous donation of CHF 1,000,000 from a donor who is an enthusiastic supporter of Guiding 
and Scouting in Europe, the Joint Committee - working in partnership with the European Scout Foundation, 
where the donation has been lodged - has been able to establish a Leadership Training Fund. 

The purpose of the Leadership Training Fund is to help bring together adult volunteers from across Europe 
in bi-lateral and multilateral training projects. We believe that increasingly, many MOs and NSOs/NSAs are 
keen to learn from each other, and this fund will help provide the means to make this a reality for many. 

The day-to-day operation of the fund has been delegated to a team of highly qualified individuals. They are 
Johan Strid, Juris Ulmanis, Marion Rollan, Rob Valkenburg and Thomas Ertlthaler. Johan will be 
coordinating the team. 

They are now busy working on the detail of how the fund will operate, considering the criteria that will be 
required for applicants to consider etc. however, we wanted to write to you now to do two things: 

 Draw your attention to the creation of this new fund and to ask you to share the information with 
those involved in the delivery of training in your association 

 To ask you to start thinking about possible training initiatives and projects that you might be keen to 
develop and run along with one or more other associations in Europe. The team wants to receive 
applications with immediate effect. These applications will, apart from being reviewed in their own 
right, also be used for defining the criteria for what projects should be supported. Please send 
applications and any questions you might have to the team’s email address below. 

In due course, further information will be made available in Europak-Online and through other channels; so 
please look out for more news in the coming weeks. 

In the meantime, if you have any ideas for innovative leadership training projects and would like to inform the 
team, please contact them at leadership@europak-online.net. 



 

 

Europe Office WAGGGS 

Bureau Europe AMGE 

 

 

 

 

European Regional Office of WOSM 

Bureau Régional Européen de l’OMMS 

 

 

 

We are confident that MOs and NSOs/NSAs will see the potential of this new fund and look forward to 
seeing you make use of it in the coming months and years. We believe that typical projects might be able to 
access between EUR 10,000 and EUR 25,000. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours sincerely 

  

Lara Tonna Craig Turpie 
Chairperson, Chairperson, 
Europe Committee WAGGGS European Scout Committee 


